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Pius Knights
The newsletter FOR ST. PIUS X

COUNCIL #10332 PLAINVIEW, N.Y. 11803
MEETINGS 2

ND
& 4

TH
THURSDAYS’ 7:30 PM ROOM #1

*WATCH FOR CHANGES*

13th DISTRICT July-August 2013
Editor-in-Chief D.D. James R. Albert, PGK

OFFICERS
Chaplain,
Msgr. V. Rebello
516

Grand Knight
Neil DeRosa
516 - 433 - 7364

Deputy Grand Knight
Raymond Alexander
516 335-8305

Chancellor
Arthur Venezia, PGK
516 -752 -1332

Recording Secretary
Charles Josten,
516 - 935 - 6879

Warden
Bill Bullwinkel, PGK
516 – 938 - 3266

Financial Secretary
Anthony Corrente
516 - 390 - 8642

Treasurer
Dominick Sala
516 - 933 - 7824

Lecturer
Eugene H. Robinson,
516 - 681 - 7652

Advocate
Ralph Plaisance,PGK
516 - 799 -1559

Inside Guard
Victor E. Orlando,
516 - 935 - 9483

Outside Guard
Tom Reilly

Trustees
3 Yr. Robert Jurik
2 Yr. Ray Ludwig, PGK
1 Yr. P.Saglimbene,PGK

Insurance Agent:
Joseph DiSalvo
516 - 647 - 7066

Grand Knights Message,
I have to thank Phil Saglimbene PGK for his guidance and leadership these past

two years. Phil was an inspiration to me and I hope I will be half as successful a Grand
Knight as he was. “Thanks Phil for all you have done.”

Monsignor Domenick our Chaplain and Pastor for the last 12 years is retiring. As
we look around our parish we see the improvements made to the School, Church and
Grounds. It was Monsignor’s 12 years of Hard Work and dedication to St. Pius X that
accomplished this. Thank you Monsignor and we wish you a happy and joyous
retirement.

The Parish and the Council welcomes our new Pastor Father Valentine. He is a
brother Knight who we hope will serve as our new Chaplain. I ask all Knights to support
our new Pastor and assist him as he enters into his term here at St. Pius X.

C&B Raffle Books should be returned as soon as possible because the Quick Start
Drawing will be picked on July 21, 2013. There are several money prizes awarded to
those who enter by July 21. Please get those books in today to be eligible for all the
drawings. (See page 10 for the flier)

We had a very enjoyable and well attended Pancake Breakfast which supports
Supreme’s Refund Sponsor Vocations Program (RSVP). Thanks go out to all Brothers
who made Omelets and Pancakes, cooked the Bacon and Sausages, helped with set up
and clean up, those who served the food, and collected money at the door. Among the
“Pius Knights” who came down to help in the set-up was one of our newest members
Harold Mayer. The guys love it when we get new faces and Harold was a big help! There
were over 120 Adults and children who attended this Breakfast and many Knights
brought their entire families to the event. We must also thank our Sponsors Atria,
Somerset Gardens, Dunkin Donuts and Gold & Myers whose donations made this event a
success.

It is hard to believe the parish just completed its 11th Golf Outing. This event has
raised hundreds of Thousands of dollars over the years and has helped beautify our
Church and grounds. Happily, the rain held off enough for the golfers to complete their
round. It is now the main fundraiser for our parish. Thanks to all our Brothers who golfed
and to those who participated in the dinner events. The postponement to June 18th was
necessary. The “Pius Knights” and their families were well represented at the event!

A few dates to put on your calendar, Knight’s Family Picnic is August 11th at the
Plainview-Old Bethpage Community Park from 12-5PM. Installation of Officers will be
Saturday August 17, at 6:30 PM, and the Testimonial Dinner honoring PGK Phil
Saglimbene is September 8th, 7PM at Mr. Joes Restaurant next to Shoprite. (See Flier)

Frances and I want to wish everyone a Happy and Safe Summer!

Fraternally, Grand Knight Neil DeRosa
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New Haven, Ct.

www.koc.org

“New Marian Prayer
Program:

The new program,
centering on the
Immaculate Conception,
was announced by
Supreme Knight Carl
Anderson at the
Organizational Meeting
of State Deputies in New
Haven, Conn.

“STATE
COUNCIL

NEWS”

”JOIN US” UPCOMING MEETINGS & EVENTS:

July 3rd Officer’s Meeting Wednesday (Changed) 7:30PM
July 4th Happy Birthday America the Beautiful !
July 8th District Meeting Delaney Council 8:00PM
July 11th Thursday Regular Council Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
July 12th Nassau Chapter Meeting 8:00PM Lady of the Island 8:00PM
July 25th No Council Meeting Summer Schedule
August 1st Thursday Officers Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
August 8th Regular Council Meeting Room #1 7:30PM
August 11th FAMILY PICNIC PLAINVIEW-OLD BETHPAGE PARK
August 16th Nassau Chapter Meeting 8:00PM Fr. Daly
August 17th OFFICERS INSTALLATION CEREMONY
August 22nd No Council Meeting Summer Schedule

HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY SUMMER!

www.newyorkknights.com

The Nassau Chapter Website is:

http://www.nassauchapterkofc.org/

Chaplain Fr. Rudyferio Pesongco
President Stephen Driscoll
Vice President Mike Galgano

Secretary Ted Newkirk
Treasurer Artie Venezia

CONGRATULATIONS
TO THE NEWLY

ELECTED OFFICERS

OFFICERS OF THE
NASSAU CHAPTER

2013-2014

OFFICERS OF THE NEW YORK
STATE COUNCIL 2013-2014

STATE DEPUTY
CARMINE V. MUSUMECI

STATE SECRETARY
DR. CHARLES ROBINSON

STATE TREASURER
JOHN JOSEPH

STATE ADVOCATE
FRANK BAGLEY
STATE WARDEN

ROBERT WEITZMAN
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OFFICERS
Columbian Year

2013-2014

The

“Pius

Knights”

ST. PIUS X
COUNCIL #10332

DISTRICT DEPUTY
JIM ALBERT, PGK

Advocate Ralph Plaisance
PGK, FDD, PFN, PNCC

FINANCIAL SEC.
ANTHONY CORRENTE

13TH DISTRICT

GK NEIL DeROSA

DGK RAY ALEXANDER

CHANCELLOR
ARTHUR VENEZIA,PGK

WARDEN
BILL BULLWINKEL, PGK

RECORDING SEC.
CHARLIE JOSTEN

TREASURER
DOMINICK SALA

LECTURER
EUGENE ROBINSON

INSIDE GUARD
VICTOR ORLANDO

OUTSIDE GUARD
TOM REILLY

PHIL SAGLIMBENE
PGK

COUNCIL TRUSTEES

RAY LUDWIG
PGK

ROBERT JURIK

Not All Men Can Lead
Not All Men That Can Lead

Choose To Lead
But Those Men That Can Lead And Do

Are BLESSED !

INSTALLATION
CEREMONY

AUGUST 17th
MADONNA HALL

6:45PM
BRING THE FAMILY
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CONGRATULATIONS
PAST GRAND KNIGHT AND

OUR CURRENT CHANCELLOR ARTIE
VENEZIA WAS RECENTLY ELECTED
TREASURER TO THE NASSAU
CHAPTER. GOOD LUCK ARTIE WE
KNOW THE NON-PROFIT CHAPTER IS
IN CAPABLE HANDS.

E-Mail
saves the

Council much

needed Funds.

E-Mail is FREE! U.S. Mail costs the
Council much needed funds. If you
have an E-Mail Address please
send it to me and I’ll put you on
the Electronic Mailing List for the

“Pius Knights” Newsletter.
THANKS!

Right to Life
Children Lost since 1973

50,000,000 As reported by:
Center for Disease Control.

www.nassauknights4life.org

“Knights for Life”
Confirmed Soldiers of and for Christ

The “Knights for Life” has been in the

forefront in the struggle for Human Rights,

Civil Rights, The Rights of Conscience and

keeping the public informed on Federal, State

and Local Governmental events.

Remember, tyrants and bad Government
succeeds when good men do nothing. My
Spiritual Leader reminds me, “Silence always
aids the oppressor, not the oppressed! Please
encourage people to register and vote!

Father Michael J. McGivney’s story as told in the “Parish Priest”
by Douglas Brinkley and Julie M. Fenster. (Condensed with contributions

by the Editor) Part -26 in a series:
Father McGivney’s Church gets modernized

In 1887 Father McGivney had the rare satisfaction of announcing to his congregation
that the Thomaston Parish no longer had so much as “one cent of debt”. During the
following year he was, he was in a position to install a few of the modern wonders of
his day at the rectory. First, there was electricity, which was a convenience for him.
Next there was a telephone, which was a convenience for the parishioners. It must have
been a mixed blessing for him at times. Next Issue: Fr. McGivney’s Family success.

Editor-In-Chief District Deputy Jim Albert
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO:
Kal Toth 7/28, Dorothy Panacciulli 7/1, Frances Manziello 8/20,
Mary Lou Mascolo 8/10,
Audrey Coyne , Joseph Panacciulli 8/9,
Addie Motta 7/7, D.D. Jim Albert 8/19

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO:
Jane and Joe Kosiba 7/25/59 (54th),
Michael and Eleanor Pastier 8/30/58 (55th),
Jim and Maryanne Brennan 8-17-1969 (44th)Sal Mascolo, PGK (2),

Larry Herbst,
Walter Priestly,Mario
Saraceno,Peter Tabarus,
John Heilig, Bruce
Machen, EugeneRobinson,

Please remember our Brothers who have gone before us and sleep in Christ.

William McCaffrey July 5, 1990 Frank Langilotti August 1, 1996
Joseph McNamara July 18, 1991 Rocco Marino August 7, 1997
Philip Nolan August 9, 2002 Victor P. Zoda July2, 2012

Daniel W. Barber August 12, 2012

THE GAVEL
CHANGES

HANDS
Grand Knight Phil Saglimbene hands

over the gavel to our newly elected Grand
Knight for the Columbian Year 2013-2014
Neil DeRosa.

Chaplain Father Domenick Graziadio
was present and congratulated Neil as he
took the gavel and completed the evening’s
meeting.

Neil graciously thanked Phil for his
service to our Council these past two years.GK Phil Saglimbene Chaplain Fr. Domenick GK-Elect Neil DeRosa

UPI photo

KNIGHTS
IN NEED
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Who We Are And What We Do!

St Pius X Council #10332
“James J. Maune, PGK (2) Memorial Gourmet Pancake Fundraiser” in
support of Seminarian Chris Bethge. The “Pius Knights” do it again!

GK Neil DeRosa
PGK Phil Saglimbene

June 9th 2013

Brothers All,
Don’t forget to send a note of thanks and encouragement

to our new adopted Seminarian Chris Bethge. Part of the
requirements of the Refund Sponsor Vocations Program is to
stay in touch with the Seminarian. Thank him for his
vocation!

A permanent plate with Chris Bethge’s name has been
affixed to the RSVP plaque located in out showcase.
Subsequent seminarians will be affixed. Also, a photo to
memorialize Father Dolphy Monteiro is on display with the
plaque. The Council’s RSVP program was started in his
memory Contact Information:

St. Joseph’s Seminary (Dunwoodie)
201 Seminary Avenue

Yonkers, N.Y. 10704-1896

RSVP
PLAQUE
On display in
our showcase.

The St. Pius X Knights of Columbus would like to thank our
parishioners for their overwhelming participation at our Pancake
Breakfast. We raised over $1,300.00 which supports the Vocations
program (RSVP). Christopher Bethge is the seminarian at St.
Joseph's Seminary in Yonkers who we sponsor with this money. We
must also thank Atria, Somerset Gardens, Dunkin Donuts and Gold
& Myers Deli for their donations which made this event possible.
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THE ST. PIUS X COUNCIL #10332 “FAMILY PICNIC”
The” Family Picnic” will be celebrated at the Plainview-Old Bethpage Park at 175 Washington Avenue Plainview, N.Y.
Entrance at Kennedy Drive). Hot Dogs, Hamburgers, Italian Sausage, Chicken fingers, Salads,
Beer, Wine, Soda, Dessert, Coffee, Tea. Join the fun! 50/50 DGK RAY ALEXANDER HAS
THE HORSE RACING AND GAMES ALL LINED UP!

THE ST. PIUS X COUNCIL #10332 “FAMILY PICNIC” FOR

Sunday August 11th

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

SUNDAY August 11th

12:00PM to 5PM
IF YOU ARE COMING
PLEASE LET US KNOW!

RSVP BY
8/4/13

OK

Ralph,
You look as

Hungry as a BEAR!
How about a Hot

Dog?

K OF C FAMILY PICNIC 2013

FAMILY MOM OR DAD

BILL BULLWINKEL,
PGK
twobull46@aol.com
(516) 681-1468

CHARITY - UNITY - FRATERNITY - PATRIOTISM

4th Degree
BISHOP WALTER P. KELLENBERG

D.D. ASSEMBLY #728

50th Year Celebration!
Join Us on Saturday
November 2nd at the

Kellenberg High School to
celebrate 50-Years of

PATRIOTISM IN THE 4TH

$25
“KIDS” ARE

FREE

SINGLE PARENT

$15
KIDS ARE

FREE

Nassau
Conference Chairman

Anthony Ippolito stated that
the Nassau Board of District

Deputies will have three new
editions:
Michael Murtha, Richard Brazenor,
and Thomas Casey. We say Thanks

and good-bye to Joe Iannone,
Tim Rogers, and COB Joe

Bonarrigo.

ANTHONY CORRENTE
acsc922@optonline.net

(516) 516-390-8642

CALL NOW!
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District Deputy Jim Albert

13th

District
Brothers All,

It appears you will have to put up with me for another year! The State Deputy with the recommendations
and approval of the Nassau Conference Officers has selected me to represent the 13th District for another year.
Serving the 5-Councils of the 13th District this past Columbian year has given me a new perspective and respect
for the men who wear the red blazer. It is a challenging and time consuming endeavor to say the least. Since
taking over the 13th I have forged new friendships and solidified some old ones started when I was Grand Knight
of St. Pius X Council. I look forward to the new Columbian year as your District Deputy.

I would like to thank PGK Phil Saglimbene for his two years of service and sacrifice to our Council. He has
fulfilled his commitment to making sure our Council survived. It is only through the men who step up to lead that
we are here. Thanks to his leadership skills and energy he has kept St. Pius X Council #10332 a worthwhile,
relevant, and respected part of the Knights of Columbus fraternal organization. Phil was especially challenged
when Hurricane “Sandy” struck. Phil not only achieved his commitment to the “Knights” while struggling with a
power outage on the home front but, performed many hours attending to a devastated East Rockaway
community he is responsible for. Although exhausted from the many hours he still managed to make time and
provide leadership for the “Pius Knights”. Except for an occasional vacation “Cruise” Phil is not going away. He
will be one of our Trustees and a valuable asset having served in the capacity of Grand Knight. Phil and Connie
have and always will be a huge part of St. Pius X Council. Super job Phil looking forward to your Testimonial on
September 8th.

My congratulations go to Neil DeRosa as the unanimously elected Grand Knight of St. Pius X Council.
Leadership is nothing new to Neil. Since transferring into our Council he has blessed us with nothing but his
stellar, award winning, and tireless efforts. Our Council has profited in so many ways by his presence. Also, his
service to the St. Pius X Church is well documented. It has been my observation that any task awarded Neil is
accomplished far and above any expectations. His energy is contagious and never ceases to amaze anyone whom
he comes in contact with. He is always there for us. He possesses the gift of a straight forward no nonsense “Get
the Job Done” attitude. I saw no one more deserving of being called Grand Knight of St. Pius X Council for the
Columbian Year 2013-2014 than Neil DeRosa. Good Luck Neil it will be a pleasure and an honor to do the most
important work of the Knights with you! May God Bless Whomever brought these two guys into out Council?

In closing I would like to welcome our new Pastor Father Valentine Rebello. It is my sincere wish that
Father Rebello assumes the most important position as Chaplain to our Council. Our Council will look to him for
spiritual advice, direction, and his friendship.

Dolores and I wish everyone a Happy and Safe Summer!
Fraternally,

District Deputy Jim Albert
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Knights of Columbus

C & B
Charity and Benevolent

2013-2014

Brothers, Parish Family Members, and Friends of St. Pius X Council.
I would like to take this opportunity to Thank-You for all the support you have

given our Council in our Charity and Benevolent Program. Last Year we sold more than
300 ”Books” and it could not have been accomplished without your help.

Charities assisted by your generosity this year will include the “Special
Olympics” Charity - Your generosity helps many in your community! Send in your
Books early and you get a Chance to win at all three drawings!

There are 12 Chances to each book of tickets. The price of (1-Book) will be

Ten Dollars $10.00. That’s two Extra Tickets when you buy the Book!
The price of each ticket is $1.00 Dollar if sold separately.

*Please fill out the stub, remove and keep the serial numbered ticket, and return the

book with SMALL stubs and payment. YOU NEED NOT BE PRESENT TO WIN!

Checks Payable To: St. Pius X Council #10332 Knights of Columbus
The ticket Holder need not be present at the (3) “drawings”

Quick Start Drawing July 21, 2013 Crown Plaza Hotel Suffern, N.Y.
Earlybird Drawing: September 29th Location To be Determined

Final Drawing Saturday December 7th, Villa Roma Callicoon, N.Y.

Mail Check & Stubs to:

GK Neil DeRosa
3 Robin Court
Bethpage, N.Y.

11714

Checks Payable To: St. Pius X Council #10332 Knights of Columbus
When you fill out a chance book You are helping “Special Olympics”, Your Community, and your Council.

Do It Now! –Do It Today! Fraternally C & B Chairmen Council #10332 Grand Knight Neil DeRosa


